
BOWIE, Md. (June 11, 2024)—On Friday, June 7 from 1:15–1:44 
p.m., Bowie High School Students walked out for 29 minutes in 
recognition of International Solidarity with Palestine Day (Nov 
29). The goal was to urge the BoE and County Council to call for 
a ceasefire and pass a resolution bill.  

The event was organized by Olaoluwa “Roxy” Adeleke-Wales. 
Bowie High School students including Daniella Kepsu, Alexis 
Campbell, and Kamille Somerville spoke. Past Board of Education 
Member, Raaheela Ahmed spoke. 

LANHAM, Md. (June 5, 2024)—The 
FedChoice Charitable Foundation 
(FCF) is committed to making a posi-
tive impact in local underserved com-
munities in the Maryland, Washington, 
DC, and Virginia area. The Foundation 
is pleased to announce that it has re-
ceived a $5,000 Financial Empower-
ment Grant from the Credit Union 
Foundation of Maryland and DC 
(CUFMD|DC) in support of FCF’s 
community-centric financial education 
and financial wellness programs. 
Funded by a $50,000 grant from Vizo 
Financial Corporate Credit Union, 
CUFMD|DC offers grants up to $5,000 
per credit union for programs that help 
their members attain financial stability, 
with a focus on removing barriers to 
economic and social advancement. 

Brett Noll, FCF Board Chair, said, 
“We could not be more thrilled to be 
one of the first recipients of this won-
derful grant opportunity made possible 

through the generosity of Vizo Finan-
cial Corporate Credit Union and the 
Credit Union Foundation of Maryland 
and DC. These funds will be put to use 
immediately to improve the lives of 
people in our community.” “At the very 
core of the credit union movement is 
the idea of financial well-being for all, 
and it was with that mission in mind 
that Vizo Financial created the Empow-
erment Grants program that the Credit 
Union Foundation of Maryland and DC 
has embraced with open arms,” said 
Fred Eisel, President/CEO of Vizo Fi-
nancial. “Because of the Foundation’s 
dedication to this idea of financial free-
dom for everyone, the FedChoice Char-
itable Foundation can now receive all 
the tools they need to provide accessi-
ble financial literacy programs to their 
members. It’s incredible to see our peo-
ple helping people philosophy and the 
cooperative spirit in action, as these 
grants can make real change possible 
in the local communities.” 

“Addressing barriers to financial 
well-being is fundamental to our mis-

sion at the Foundation,” said Leigh 
Philibosian, Director, CU Foundation 
MD|DC. “The Vizo Financial Empow-
erment Grant program has allowed us 
to offer meaningful support to the 
work credit unions are doing to help 
their members achieve a better quality 
of life. We are very pleased to support 
the important work the FedChoice 
Charitable Foundation is doing 
through these programs and the impact 
they will have in starting young stu-
dents on the road to understanding 
how to manage their finances to 
achieve their goals.” 

The new grant will fund the follow-
ing programs: 

Educational Support: FCF Educa-
tional Scholarships empower local high 
school graduates, paving the way for 
their future career growth and financial 
success. Last year, three students from 
Maryland and Virginia received educa-
tional scholarships. This year, the Foun-
dation launched the Guy Fleming 
Scholarship that will support ten more 
students from local underserved com-

munities nationwide. The new grant 
will help support the Foundation’s 
scholarship fund. 

Small Educators’ Grants: FCF 
Teachers’ Aid Program (TAP) directly 
supports K–12 teachers, enabling them 
to enhance classroom experiences and 

provide valuable learning opportunities 
for their students. Over 25 teachers from 
six K–12 schools received TAP grants 
for various classroom projects during 

RIVERDALE, Md. (June 5, 
2024)—The Department of 
Parks and Recreation in Prince 
George’s County, part of the 
Maryland National Capital Park 
and Planning Commission, is 
pleased to announce its 2024 
Festival for Juneteenth: the old-
est nationally celebrated com-
memoration of the ending of 
slavery in the United States. 
Marking the date that the last 
enslaved people learned of their 
freedom, the month of June and 
the nineteenth day were com-
bined to form the word June-
teenth. 

As a part of the Department’s 
ongoing mission to provide ex-
citing and unique cultural pro-
gramming to county residents, 
the Juneteenth Festival is a 
must-attend annual event for the 
young and young at heart. The 
festival takes place Saturday, 
June 15 at Watkins Regional 

Park from 12–5 p.m. and in-
cludes: 
• Live entertainment – Chuck 

Brown Band, Trouble Funk, 
Luther Relives Tribute, Bren-
core All Stars 

• Visual art exhibition- Jeffrey 
Felten-Green 

• Art Activities – Arts on a Roll 

• History Activity – Sankofa 
Mobile Museum 

• Food and merchandise ven-
dors 

• Non-profit exhibitors 
The 2024 Juneteenth festival 

is a FREE event. To learn more, 
visit pgparks.com/event_list/ 
juneteenth2024. 

 
With over 28,000 acres of park-
land, trails, athletic fields, play-
grounds and more, the M-
NCPPC, Department of Parks and 
Recreation in Prince George’s 
County provides an award-win-
ning park system through progres-
sive, quality, innovative leader-
ship and a commitment to its 
community and environment. The 
Department delivers first-class 
recreational activities and pro-
grams for people of all ages and 
ability levels. It strives to improve 
the quality of life for residents in 
Prince George’s County and the 
communities in which they live, 
work, and raise families. The De-
partment’s Formula 2040 Plan es-
tablishes a framework that will 
assure the Department can meet 
future parks and recreation pro-
grammatic and facility needs, ful-
filling its mission to determine the 
combination of land, facilities and 
programs that will provide appro-
priate experiences for Prince 
Georgians in the future. 
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M-NCPPC, Department of Parks and 
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FedChoice Charitable Foundation’s volunteer team presents a check in sup-
port of Fairmont Heights Annual Community Day to FHHS Principal Lonice 
Priester and her community development team. 
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NEW CARROLLTON, Md. (June 6, 2024)—The City of New Car-
rollton Police Department has launched an Automated Enforcement 
Citation Amnesty Program, a new initiative aimed to providing 
relief to individuals burdened by fines and penalties from automated 
speed enforcement citations. The program offers eligible individuals 
the opportunity to resolve outstanding fines and penalties associated 
with automated speed and red light enforcement citations issued in 
the past. By participating in this program, individuals can receive 
amnesty from certain fines, late fees and penalties, facilitating the 
resolution of their obligations. 

“This program reflects our commitment to fairness, equity and 
community well-being,” said Colonel David G. Rice, Chief of Po-
lice. “We recognize that individuals may face financial challenges 
in meeting their obligations and we want to provide a pathway for 

them to address their outstanding citations and move forward with 
peace of mind.”  

Key components of the City of New Carrollton Police Depart-
ment Automated Enforcement Citation Amnesty Program include  
• Reduced lump-sum payments, to accommodate participants' fi-

nancial circumstances. 
• Transparency and accountability measures to maintain clear com-

munication and provide support to participants throughout the 
process. 
To pay your tickets and citations, below are the payment portals 

for citation and parking. 
• Citation Payment Portal: 

(https://www.onlinecitationpayment.com/auth/login.do) 
• Parking Citation Payment Portal: 

https://newcarrolltonmd.rmcpay.com/ 
“We encourage all eligible individuals to take advantage of this 

opportunity,” said Colonel Rice. “Our goal is to promote compliance 

with traffic laws and promote safer roadways for our community.” 
Residents are encouraged to visit www.newcarrolltonpd.com for 

more information about the Amnesty Program, including criteria 
and instructions. Assistance is also available by contacting the 
police department 301-459-0142 between 9 a.m.–4 p.m., Monday–
Friday.   

The City of New Carrollton Police Department remains com-
mitted to supporting our community members in resolving their 
outstanding citations and promoting road safety for all. 

Note: While paying this debt to the City of New Carrollton 
Police Department we will remove the Police Department’s ad-
ministrative flagging fee. However, we do not have the authority 
to order Maryland Motor Vehicle Administration to remove the 
flagging fee placed on your vehicle. 
 

The City of New Carrollton celebrates 71 years of service to the 
community. Known for its rich history, diverse community and thriving 
economy, New Carrollton, is an award-winning sustainable City sit-
uated outside of Washington, DC, offering residents and visitors 
alike a blend of urban convenience and suburban charm. To learn 
more about New Carrollton, visit www.NewCarrolltonMD.gov. 

By PRESS OFFICER 
City of New Carrollton

City of New Carrollton Police Department Launches 
Automated Enforcement Citation Amnesty Program

Bowie High School 
Walkout 

Bowie High School Students Walked Out to urge the 
BoE and and County Council to call for a ceasefire



Call for Support — 
MD210 Memorial Service July 2024 

The members of the MD210 Traffic Safety Committee are committed to 
ending the injuries and fatal accidents that occur on MD210.  We are organ-
izing an event in July to honor those who have fallen victim to reckless 
driving on MD210.  It is our goal to honor the memory of your loved ones 
and share information so that together we can make MD210 safer for all of 
us.  If you have survived an accident on MD210 and/or had a family member 
who lost their life on MD210 please reach out to  
md210trafficsafetycommittee@gmail.com by 5 July 2024.   

 
Local Students Honored 
UW-Madison Announces Spring Dean’s List 
MADISON, Wisc. (June 6, 2024)—The University of Wisconsin-Madison 
has recognized students named to the Dean’s List for the spring semester of 
the 2023–2024 academic year. 

Bowie, MD: Alriana Buller-Jarrett, Col of Agricultural & Life Sci, 
Dean’s List;  Madison Norman, School of Education, Dean’s List;  Jasmine 
Robinson, Col of Agricultural & Life Sci, Dean’s List 

 
Goshen College Announces Spring 2023–24 Undergraduate Dean’s List 
GOSHEN, Ind. (June 6, 2024)—Goshen College recently recognized 156 
undergraduate students for excellence in academics on the 2023–24 spring 
semester Dean’s List. 

Mount Rainier, MD: Elijah Stoltzfus, Senior, Environmental & Marine 
Science 

 
Local Students Named on Dean’s List 
SELINSGROVE, Pa. (June 6, 2024)—Susquehanna University congratulates 
its students named to the Dean’s List for the spring 2024 semester:  

College Park, MD: Zilma Flores-Avilez 
Temple Hills, MD: Nala Washington 
Upper Marlboro, MD: Audric Washington 
 

Anuoluwapo Bamijoko of Bowie Earns Degree at Benedictine College 
ATCHISON, Kan. (June 4, 2024)—Anuoluwapo Bamijoko of Bowie, MD, 
has graduated from Benedictine College in Atchison, Kansas, majoring in 
Master of Business Admin. 

The college graduated 485 students at the end of the academic year during 
ceremonies on May 11, 2024. It was the largest graduating class in the 
school’s history. 
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Around the CountyIn & Around Morningside-Skyline    by Mary McHale  301-735-3451

Brandywine-Aquasco                              by Audrey Johnson  301-922-5384

DRIVE WITH US 
Prince George’s County Public Schools is now hiring 

School Bus Drivers.  You will get paid CDL training, health 
insurance, retirement benefits, personal & sick leave, sum-
mer opportunities.  pgcps.org/drivewithus.   

ST. PHILIP’S CHURCH—BADEN ANNUAL 
DINNER 

St. Philip’s Church Baden Annual Dinner will be Sat-
urday, July 20, 2024, at 12 p.m. until sold out. Dinners are 
Fried Chicken $18, Fried Fish $20, BBQ Ribs $20.  All 
dinners come with potato salad, backed beans, corn on the 
cob, green beans, and bread.  Ribs, Chicken, Fish pre-
order June 23–July 12.  Dinners Pre Orders:  Vivian Rich 
804-301-9530, Michele Chase 240-882-3369, Jackie 
Harper 301-385-2620, Shirley Cleaves 302-690-4260.   
Sandwiches:  Fried Chicken $12, Fried Fish $14, BBQ 
Ribs $14, Hot Dogs $3.  

Celebrate Local Vendors.  Arts, Crafts, and Resale.  Fun 
and Games.  Bake Sale.  Vendor Tables ($20) Trenda Hall 
703-201-3863.  The church address is 13801 Baden West-
wood Road, Brandywine, Maryland 20613. 

JUNETEENTH 
WHAT IS JUNETEENTH?  Juneteenth, June 19, 1865, 

or “Freedom Day” is the oldest nationally celebrated com-
memoration of the emancipation of African Americans 
from slavery in the United States.  Understand the history 
and celebration the emancipation of African Americans 
from slavery in the United States at National Harbor.  Free-
dom Day Celebration: Cultural performances will be June 
19, 2024, from 5–7 p.m.  Celebrate Juneteenth at National 
Harbor with a variety of cultural performances on our 
Plaza Stage.  Check back soon for the schedule of per-
formers. 

FREEDOM DAY BLACK-OWNED MARKETPLACE 
June 19 from 11 a.m.–7 p.m.  Celebrate Juneteenth at Na-
tional Harbor and visit our Freedom Day Black-Owned 
Marketplace in the Capital Canopy.  Support the commu-
nity and check out a variety of businesses, food, vendors 
and stick around for the cultural performances starting at 
5 p.m. on the Plaza Stage.  Save the date.  We are back 
with a Juneteenth Celebration experience unlike any other 
on Wednesday, June 19 from 11 a.m.–7 p.m. 

THE ACADEMIC COSTUME 
The black caps and gowns worn by the students and 

faculty in the academic procession are of ancient origin. 
They have been the traditional costume of the scholar since 
medieval times and probably represent an adaptation of 
the ecclesiastical dress since many of the scholars of the 
period were members of the monastic orders. 

An intercollegiate commission, in 1893, drafted a uni-
form code for costumes which has since been adopted by 

the majority of colleges and universities in the United 
States.  Each of the three academic degrees—bachelor, 
master, and doctor—has its own distinctive gown and hood. 
The bachelor’s gown is distinguished by its long point 
sleeve.  The master’s gown has a long, narrow, closed 
sleeve, extending below the knee; the arm is passed through 
a slit at the elbow.  In contrast, the doctor’s gown has a 
full, bell-shaped sleeve with three bars of velvet.  The 
opening of this gown is faced with wide velvet bands.  The 
velvet trim may be black or of a color indicating the general 
field of learning of the wearer, for example, blue for phi-
losophy, green for medicine, or purple for law. 

The most colorful and distinctive item of the academic 
costume is the hood which passes around the neck and ex-
tends down the back.  The doctor’s is the largest of the 
hoods and the bachelor’s the smallest.  The bachelor’s 
hood is often omitted.  The color of the velvet edging in-
dicates the field of learning.  Reference:  American Uni-
versity and Colleges American Council on Education, 1968. 

WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES 
Congratulations to Tony, Sr. and Beatrice Chapman, 

Henry and Idena Thomas, William, III and Quivianna Stro-
man, Robert and Sandy Miley, Daniel and Carolyn Glee, 
SSG Joseph and Nadia Prah, Vincent and Ethel Cook who 
are Clinton United Methodist Church members celebrating 
Wedding Anniversaries in June. 

KUDOS TO BSU ALUMNI 
Congratulations to Dr. Karima Haynes (’15) who re-

cently started a new position as director of the Campus 
Consortium Reporting Fellows Program at the Pulitzer 
Center.  Dr. Haynes leaves Bowie State University, where 
she has taught for 18 years and held positions as an assistant 
professor, coordinator for the print journalism concentra-
tion, and advisor to The Spectrum student newspaper.  

 
SAVE THE DATE 
Save the date for our 13th Annual Bulldog Golf Classic 

Tuesday, October 8, 2024.  For more information contact 
Jennifer Coke, Executive Director of Philanthropy:  301-
860-4778.  Proceeds from the Bulldog Golf Classic pro-
vides scholarship funding for student-athletes and helps to 
meet the growing needs of the Bowie State University De-
partment of Athletics. 

We look forward to seeing you at the 13th Annual Bull-
dog Golf Classic.  More details coming soon.  To learn 
more about sponsorship opportunities, please contact Jen-
nifer Coke. 

“Happy Father’s Day  
To All The Fathers”

Jeanne Casamento dies, co-founder 
of Hair Force 

Lois “Jeannie” Casamento, owner of 
Hair Force, died at Calvert Memorial 
Hospital April 24 (4/24/24, as her 
daughter noted).  She was 84. 

Jeanne (as everyone knows her now) 
was born in Cyclone, West Virginia, 
daughter of Charles and Helen 
Elkins.  She graduated from Oceana 
High School in Wyoming County, W. 
Va., where she pursued a career in the 
beauty industry.  

Which probably had a lot to do with 
her marriage to Philip Frank Casa-
mento. Together they established Mr. 
Phil’s Hair Force in September 1972, 
on Old Alexandria Ferry Road, across 
from Andrews’ Virginia Ave. gate. 

Phil died in 1972, leaving Jeanne to 
take over the shop which then became 
just Hair Force. She worked at the shop, 
touching the lives of many with her tal-
ent and passion. Daughter Tara is now 
in charge. 

Jeanne is predeceased by her parents 
and siblings, Leonard, Sue and Frosty. 
Survivors include sons Philip and Gre-
gory and daughter Tara; daughters-in-
law Louise and Jennifer, and son-in-
law Michael; grandchildren, Camron, 
Samantha, Nicholas, Helen, Addison 
and Zachery; siblings, Linda and Vicki. 
Services were at Lee Funeral Home in 
Clinton. 

Kendra A. wrote about Hair Force: 
“This the perfect place for anyone who 
wants expertise with a welcoming at-
mosphere.... I’ve referred multiple 
male/female friends from base to go 
there and they all have positive experi-
ences regardless of who they go to.” 
And yes, I’m a customer; Tina is my 
operator. 

 
Town of Morningside 

Mayor Benn Cann, Vice Mayor 
Bradley Wade, Council Members Todd 
Mullins, John Anthony and Sharon 
Fowler, and the Town’s new Chief of 
Police Daniel Franklin, are at the an-
nual Municipal League convention in 

Ocean City. Enjoying the sun and surf, 
I hope. 

The Town’s monthly Work Session 
was  Tuesday, June 11, 6 p.m. and the 
Town Meeting will be Tuesday, June 
18, 7 p.m. 

Morningside kicks off Summer with 
an Ice-Cream Social and Roller Skating 
on Saturday, June 22, 5:30–8:30 p.m. 
You can enjoy a Hot Dog Dinner and 
the Ice Cream Bar. There’ll also be a 
Giveaway and Raffle Tickets for Sale. 
Admission is free.  

The annual Morningside Fourth of 
July Parade is coming up on Thursday, 
July 4. Volunteers are still needed to 
help with the Parade and Family Fun 
Day which follows. Fireworks at dusk! 
Call 301-736-2301 to volunteer. Morn-
ingside knows how to celebrate the 4th! 

Slow down on Suitland Road—
speed cameras are installed.  

 
Changing landscape 

The Washington Post has warned us 
to “prepare to weather a scorcher of a 
summer in Washington.” But I’m 
tough—I’ve survived years of scorchers 
without air conditioning.  

In late 2011, the chain bookstore 
Barnes & Noble closed its location on 
M street in Georgetown. Now Barnes 
& Noble is returning to the building it 
vacated and will reopen this summer. 
Now, I want to know when Prince 
George’s will reopen one of its book-
stores.  

A home at 5889 Suitland Road has 
sold for $285,000. 

 
Donald Thornton dies at 83 

Donald Lee Thornton, Sr., of Sky-
line, former Investigator with the De-
partment of Human Services, died May 
13.  

He was born in Norfolk and gradu-
ated from Booker T. Washington High 
School in 1960.  After his marriage to 
Shirley Alston, he moved to Washington 
where he worked as a D.C. bus driver, 
Metropolitan Police Officer, and from 
1985 to 2015, with the Department of 

Human Services. After retiring, he 
worked part-time for Walmart in 
Dunkirk. 

He was a member of Deanwood 
Baptist Church, under the leadership of 
Pastor Michael C. Turner. Donald 
served for four years as a Reserve 
Trustee. 

Survivors include his wife Shernita; 
daughters, Tracy, Sonya, Jazlyn; sons, 
Donald Jr., Christopher Brown, Darnell 
Thornton; step-children, Mathew 
Carter, Shelby Wagner and Derick 
Whitmire; 12 grandchildren and 9 great-
grands; brother Tarawa; and a host of 
other kin and friends.  

Special thanks to his mother-in-law 
Bettie Garrett and his best friend, 
Harold Griffin, who gave him loving 
care. Services were at The Chapel of 
Thornton Funeral Home, with interment 
at Heritage Memorial Cemetery in Wal-
dorf. 

 
Remembering Mom and Dad 

Dr. Richard Dyer Mudd and Rose 
Marie Krummack, were married 96 
years ago June 20, 1928, at St. Mary’s 
Church in Ravenna, Nebraska. Every 
year on their anniversary, Dad would 
sing “Let me call you Sweetheart” as 
he turned Mom’s wedding ring around 
on her finger. He had first sung that to 
her when he proposed at a Chinese 
restaurant in Detroit. 

 
Milestones 

Happy Birthday to Lucia Scott, June 
16; Bill Kimbles and Jada Martin, June 
18; Stephanie Phipps, June 19; Christian 
Nichols, June 20; my grandson Conor 
McHale, Aletheia Fadness, Mark With-
erow Sr. and Antonio Jackson, June 21; 
and Gary Fadness, June 22. 

Happy Anniversary to Steve and 
Cornelia Blankenship, their 19th on 
June 18; and Calvin and Debbie Brown, 
their 31st on June 20. 

 
Welcome to Summer on 

June 20!

Ask Rusty: 

About Social Security’s “Guaranteed” 
Annual Cost-of-Living Adjustment 
(COLA)  
By RUSSELL GLOOR,  
National Social Security Advisor at the AMAC Foundation, 
the non-profit arm of the Association of Mature American Citizens 
 
Dear Rusty:  I’ve been reading a lot lately about speculation on what next 
year’s benefit increase will be, and it seems like most of the experts are 
suggesting a range of 2.5% to 3%. My neighbor says don’t worry about it, 
because there will always be some level of increase come January. It’s 
guaranteed, right? Signed: Retired But Questioning 
 
Dear Retired:  You’ve brought up a common belief about the annual Social 
Security COLA, one that we hear often. Let’s start with some background. 
Each year’s COLA results from comparing the third quarter average 
Consumer Price Index (CPI-W) each year to the same average from the 
preceding year. The result of dividing the current year’s average by the 
previous year’s average produces the COLA for the following year. For 2024’s 
adjustment, the 2023 third-quarter average was 301.2 and the comparable 
figure for 2022 was 291.9, producing the 3.2% benefit addition. 

It's not always the case that the year-to-year CPI calculation produces a 
positive result, as was the case three times so far this century. As recently as 
2016, for example, the 2015 third-quarter average was 233.3 and the compa-
rable figure for 2014 was 234.2, producing a negative change. Fortunately 
for beneficiaries, Social Security law prohibits a negative COLA, so the neg-
ative result was ruled out and the COLA for 2016 was zero. 

So, the rumor that there will always be a benefit increase in January is un-
true, although having only three zero COLA years since the start of automated 
adjustments in 1974 leads folks to assume there will always be a boost in the 
new year. The size of the adjustment fluctuates with economic cycles and has 
ranged from a high of 14.3 percent in 1980 to 0.3% in 2017 (excluding, of 
course, the zero years). Incidentally, the historical average since automatic 
COLAs began is 3.8%, so the 2024 adjustment of 3.2% isn’t that far from the 
average. 

Social Security’s rules are myriad and often confusing, but no question is 
too simple to be asked. The AMAC Foundation’s Social Security Advisory 
Service is available, at no charge, to answer all your Social Security questions, 
via email at SSAdvisor@amacfoundation.org or call 1.888.750.2622. 

 
This article is intended for information purposes only and does not represent legal or 
financial guidance. It presents the opinions and interpretations of the AMAC Foundation’s 
staff, trained and accredited by the National Social Security Association (NSSA). NSSA and 
the AMAC Foundation and its staff are not affiliated with or endorsed by the Social Security 
Administration or any other governmental entity. To submit a question, visit our website 
(amacfoundation.org/programs/social-security-advisory) or email us at 
ssadvisor@amacfoundation.org. 

 
The 2.4 million member Association of Mature American Citizens [AMAC] 
www.amac.us is a vibrant, vital senior advocacy organization that takes its 
marching orders from its members. AMAC Action is a non-profit, non-partisan 
organization representing the membership in our nation’s capital and in local 
Congressional Districts throughout the country. And the AMAC Foundation 
(www.AmacFoundation.org) is the Association’s non-profit organization, dedi-
cated to supporting and educating America’s Seniors. Together, we act and 
speak on the Association members’ behalf, protecting their interests and offering 
a practical insight on how to best solve the problems they face today. Live long 
and make a difference by joining us today at www.amac.us/join-amac. 

Social Security Matters



CAMP SPRINGS, Md. (June 3, 
2024)—The aroma of freshly 
brewed coffee will soon grace 
the streets of Camp Springs as 
James and Anita, a dynamic 
couple deeply rooted in service 
and community engagement, 
prepare to unveil the grand 
opening of their newest venture, 
PJ’s Coffee. 

James and Anita, residents of 
Southern Maryland, bring with 
them a wealth of experience and 
a shared passion for fostering 
community connections. With 
two teenage sons, one attending 
the University of Maryland and 
the other proudly serving in the 
United States Air Force, the cou-
ple embodies a commitment to 
family, service, and excellence. 

Anita’s distinguished career 
of nearly 28 years with the So-
cial Security Administration 
(SSA) speaks volumes about her 
dedication and leadership. Ris-
ing through the ranks from a 
teleservice representative to sen-
ior staff positions across various 
regions and headquarters, 
Anita’s journey is marked by her 
unwavering work ethic and 
commitment to diversity and in-
clusion. Her accolades include 
prestigious awards such as the 
Commissioner’s Citation Award 
and the Nextgov Award, show-
casing her exceptional contribu-

tions to SSA’s mission. 
Complementing Anita’s stel-

lar career is James’s remarkable 
service as a retired, disabled mil-
itary veteran with 22 years in 
the United States Air Force. Sta-
tioned across diverse locations 
globally and serving multiple 
deployments in support of the 
Global War on Terrorism, 
James’s commitment to duty 
and excellence is evident. Tran-
sitioning from military service 
to a civilian role as an Informa-
tion Technology Specialist, 
James continued to excel, earn-
ing accolades like the Joint 
Service Commendation Medal 
and the Air Force Achievement 
Medal. 

Their decision to open PJ’s 
Coffee in Camp Springs is 
rooted in their desire to not only 
offer premium coffee but also 
to become integral members of 
the local community. “Camp 
Springs holds a special place in 
our hearts,” says Anita. “We see 
it as more than just a location 
for our coffee shop; it’s a vibrant 
community with boundless po-
tential.” 

With a vision to enrich the 
Camp Springs community, 
James and Anita are committed 
to incorporating various initia-
tives, including hosting and at-
tending charity events, volun-
teering for community service, 
and initiating an employee en-
gagement program to foster 

team cohesion and personal 
growth. Additionally, they plan 
to host local competitions, part-
ner with organizations to sup-
port social causes, participate in 
fundraisers, mentor aspiring en-
trepreneurs, and offer discounts 
to nonprofits, military person-
nel, teachers, and public ser-
vants. 

“We envision PJ’s Coffee as 
not just a place to grab your 
morning cup of joe, but as a hub 
for connection, support, and 
positive change in Camp 
Springs,” says James. “We’re 
excited to embark on this jour-
ney and look forward to serving 
and empowering our commu-
nity.” 

PJ’s Coffee’s grand opening 
in Camp Springs is slated for a 
Summer opening, and the entire 
community is invited to join in 
the celebration. 

 

Since its inception in 1978, PJ’s 
Coffee has set out to show that 
its coffee is the best in the busi-
ness. Founded by Phyllis Jordan, 
a pioneer in the coffee industry, 
and owned and operated by New 
Orleans natives and brothers 
Paul, Steven, and Scott Ballard 
since 2008, the company has 
stuck true to that mission and its 
New Orleans roots.  For more 
information, visit pjscoffee.com 
or follow PJ’s Coffee on Face-
book, Instagram or Twitter.

Affordable Overnight 
Summer Camp 

The Camp Springs Elks 
Lodge is a proud sponsor of the 
Maryland, Delaware, District of 
Columbia State Association 
project Elks Camp Barrett lo-
cated in Davidsonville, Md.  
The cost is only $200 for a 
weekly overnight session.  Par-
ents may apply and review the 

camp endeavors at 
www.elkscampbarrett.org. 

Over the past eight years, the 
Camp Springs Elks Lodge have 
shared this special time with 
more than 300 youth from our 
community.  Upcoming sessions 
began 23 June and the last ses-
sion ends Thursday 25 July. 

 
JROTC Most Outstanding 
Cadet Awardees 

During the month of May, 
the Camp Springs Elks Lodge 

awarded the most outstanding 
cadet award to Airforce Cadet 
Major Jay Arias of Potomac HS, 
Airforce Cadet Mueez Peleowo 
of Oxon Hill HS, and Navy 
Cadet Seaman Emily Villacorta 
of Friendly HS.  This award re-
flects their success in maintain-
ing the highest levels of leader-
ship and Americanism in the 
Junior Reserve Officer Training 
Corps (JROTC) and reflects 
highly upon the schools they 
represent. 

WASHINGTON (June 4,2024)—Congressman 
Steny H. Hoyer (MD-05) hosted his Annual Acad-
emy Tea at the Library of Congress where he an-
nounced the names of 21 Fifth District students 
appointed to the United States Service Academies. 
The students have accepted offers to the Air Force 
Academy, the Merchant Marine Academy, the 
Military Academy at West Point, the Naval Acad-
emy, and the Coast Guard Academy. All of the 
service academies require a nomination from an 
authorized nominating source. 

“I am proud to announce a record 21 students 
from Maryland’s Fifth District received appoint-
ments to the United States Service Academies 
this year,” said Congressman Hoyer. “These 21 
students stood out among many well-qualified 
candidates because they best captured the sense 
of duty, moral character, and conviction we expect 
from our men and women in uniform. I was 
pleased to see many siblings of previous ap-
pointees received appointments, and I am de-
lighted that two siblings from Calvert County 
both received Service Academy Nominations this 
year. Their families—and 
the families of all the ap-
pointees—should be proud 
to have raised such smart, 
motivated, and principled 
children. I join in thanking 
these 21 students for their 
service to our nation and 
wish them the best of luck 
in their future military ca-
reers.” 

The following Fifth Dis-
trict students received ap-
pointments: 

 
U.S. Air Force Academy 

Tanah Gorman, Calvert 
County 

Peter Imhof, St. Mary’s 
County 

Anthony Pessia, Anne 
Arundel County 

U.S. Merchant Marine Academy 
Carolae Barton, Charles County 
Timothy Barton, Charles County 
Andrea Diokno, Montgomery County 
Ernest McClanahan, Calvert County 
Lara Nielsen, Anne Arundel County 
 

U.S. Military Academy (West Point) 
Karl Kraske, Prince George’s County 
Andrew Righi, Prince George’s County 
 

U.S. Naval Academy 
Elizabeth Christie, Anne Arundel County 
Aspen Gallaudet, Calvert County 
Arnia Goode, Anne Arundel County 
Tiana Griffin, Anne Arundel County 
Ezra Kennedy, Anne Arundel County 
Emmett Kloss, Anne Arundel County 
Andrew Lambert, Prince George’s County 
Nathan Mehls, Calvert County 
Julienne Wakefield, Prince George’s County 
 

U.S. Coast Guard Academy 
Calvert Burkholder, Calvert County 
Brent Phillips, Anne Arundel County
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By PRESS OFFICER 
PJ's Coffee: Camp Springs

By PRESS OFFICER 
Congressman Steny Hoyer’s Office

PJ’s Coffee to Open Its Doors in Camp Springs: 
A Story of Dedication, Military Service, 
and Community 

By DEWAYNE WILCHER 
Camp Springs Elks Lodge

Camp Springs Elks Lodge NewsHoyer Announces Appointments 
to the U.S. Service Academies

PHOTO COURTESY CONGRESSMAN STENY HOYER’S OFFICE 

Some of the Fifth District students who were appointed to the 
United States Service Academies pose with Congressman Steny 
Hoyer. 

PHOTO COURTESY DEWAYNE WILCHER 

Trustee Dewayne Wilcher and Cadet Jay 
Arias 

PHOTO COURTESY DEWAYNE WILCHER 

Left to right: Exalted Ruler Pat McInnis, 
Cadet Mueez Peleowo and Trustee Dewayne 
Wilcher 

CALL TODAY! 301-774-4447 TTY: 711

One Month Rent Free + $500 Gift Card

Brand New 1-Bedrooms for Seniors 62+

900 Olney Sandy Spring Rd, Sandy Spring, MD 20860

www.FlatsAtSandySpring.com 
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Sandi
this past year. The new grant will enable the 
Foundation to expand its reach to more educators 
in the Greater Washington DC area. 

Community Financial Wellness: The Foun-
dation is committed to the financial health of 
local underserved communities. The grant will 
directly support the Annual Community Day at 
Fairmont Heights High School, which brings to-
gether the whole community. The school will 
also use these funds to provide school uniforms 
and other school supplies to low-income com-
munity members. Hundreds of people from sur-
rounding areas participate in this event every 
year, and our foundation hopes to make a differ-
ence this year. In addition, the grant will also 
fund the provision of food supplies for Oaklands 
Elementary School in Laurel, MD, as well as es-
sential hygiene supplies for youth hygiene drives 
at Cora L. Rice Elementary School and G. James 
Gholson Middle School in Landover, MD. 

Our strategy leverages the combined expertise 

and resources of FedChoice Federal Credit Union 
and the FedChoice Charitable Foundation. 
Rooted in the ‘People Helping People’ philoso-
phy of the credit union movement, we address 
the unique financial literacy challenges faced by 
the federal community. Together, we empower 
individuals, promote community engagement, 
and build a brighter financial future for all. 

 
The FedChoice Charitable Foundation was 
founded in 2017 and offers financial well-being 
programs in local communities while being a re-
source, advocate, and champion for the Federal 
Community. 
 
The CU Foundation of MD|DC is a non-profit or-
ganization dedicated to improving lives by helping 
credit unions better serve their members and com-
munities with an emphasis on financial literacy, 
emerging credit union support, workforce devel-
opment, professional development and education, 
and leadership development. Visit 
www.cufound.org for more information.

Grant from A1

LARGO, Md. (June 10, 2024)—This summer, 
the Prince George’s County Memorial Library 
System (PGCMLS) is the place to find your new 
favorite book or reread an old favorite, watch a 
magic show, sign up for a skating lesson, jump 
like your favorite animal, celebrate Juneteenth 
and Pride Month, and more.  

Summer Prince George’s 2024 is the Library’s 
annual all-ages summer reading and learning pro-
gram presented with the Washington Nationals. 
This year’s theme is “Adventure Begins At Your 
Library!” Now through August 15, participants 
are encouraged to complete tasks such as reading 
for 30 minutes, attending library programs, and 
borrowing items from the Library’s collection of 
books, DVDs, and online resources to earn prizes 
including baseball game tickets. 

“We are excited to introduce ‘Summer Prince 
George’s 2024: Adventure Begins at Your Library!’ 
in partnership with the Washington Nationals,” said 
PGCMLS Program Services Manager Rachel 
Zukowski. “The program is not just a fun way to 
beat the heat, but an important way to bolster skills 
and prevent summer slide. Libraries are beacons 
of creativity, curiosity, and community, providing 
a safe and welcoming space for customers of all 
ages to explore new worlds, challenge themselves, 
and grow as readers and individuals.” 

Participants can register for Summer Prince 
George’s in person at any PGCMLS branch li-
brary or online through Beanstack to log points 
and receive the following prizes: 
• Registration prize: tote bag, available starting 

June 15 

‘Adventure Begins at Your Library!’ 
With Summer Prince George’s 2024  
By ANDREA CASTILLO 
PGCMLS

 
See ADVENTURE BEGINS Page A4



RIVERDALE, Md. (June 7, 2024)—Join the M-NCPPC, De-
partment of Parks and Recreation in Prince George’s County 
this summer as Shakespeare in the Parks tours a professional 
and family-friendly production across Prince George’s and 
Montgomery counties, making the joy of theater accessible to 
all. The Department is proud to announce the Summer 2024 
tour of A Midsummer Night’s Dream, directed by newly ap-
pointed Artistic Director Randy Snight. 

The 90-minute production is a delightful comedy weaving 
together the stories of four young lovers, amateur actresses, 
and mischievous fairies. Set in an enchanted forest near the 
fictional town of Athens, Maryland, the play explores themes 
of love, illusion, and the unpredictable nature of desire. Bring 
your lawn chair, a picnic, and enjoy the Bard under the stars. 

Sunday, June 23–Sunday, July 14, 2024. FREE for all 
ages. For full schedule list, visit pgparks.com/event_list/shake-
speare-in-the-parks. This program is supported in part by the 
Maryland State Arts Council (www.msac.org).  

 

With over 28,000 acres of parkland, trails, athletic fields, play-
grounds and more, the M-NCPPC, Department of Parks and 
Recreation in Prince George’s County provides an award-win-
ning park system through progressive, quality, innovative lead-
ership and a commitment to its community and environment. 
The Department delivers first-class recreational activities and 
programs for people of all ages and ability levels. It strives to 
improve the quality of life for residents in Prince George’s County 
and the communities in which they live, work, and raise families. 
The Department’s Formula 2040 Plan establishes a framework 
that will assure the Department can meet future parks and recre-
ation programmatic and facility needs, fulfilling its mission to 
determine the combination of land, facilities and programs that 
will provide appropriate experiences for Prince Georgians in 
the future. Visit www.pgparks.com.

LARGO, Md. (June 7, 2024)— 
June marks the beginning of 
hurricane season, and severe 
weather conditions can cause 
flooding, threaten lives, and 
damage property. The Depart-
ment of the Environment (DoE) 
wants to help County residents 
and business owners protect 
their homes, buildings, and per-
sonal belongings if flooding oc-
curs and to be flood-ready, 
flood-smart, and flood-safe. 

The best time to make a 
flood plan is now. DoE offers 
flood prevention tips and infor-
mation, as well as a Flood 
Awareness poster that provides 
information on what causes 
flooding and how to prevent 
and protect homes and busi-
nesses in the case of a flood. 
View a copy of the proclama-
tion issued by County Execu-
tive Angela Alsobrooks recog-
nizing June as Flood Awareness 
Month.   

DoE, in partnership with the 
Prince George’s Office of 
Homeland Security and Mary-

land Insurance Administration, 
is hosting “Be Flood Smart: 
Flood Educational Virtual Ses-
sions” every Thursday in June. 
This flood education series will 
equip residents with informa-
tion and resources to improve 
their understanding of how and 
where floods occur, share tech-
niques and practical measures 
for flood risk reduction, and 
prepare for disaster response 
and recovery. Register for the 
sessions at bit.ly/befloodsmart. 

Other flood management re-
sources are available on the 
U.S. Department of Homeland 

Security website to help resi-
dents prepare and provide guid-
ance on making a flood plan. It 
also includes information on 
flood insurance premiums, 
which County residents can 
save up to 25 percent. Another 
resource, Alert Prince George’s, 
is a text message notification 
service that advises subscribers 
in the event of significant 
flooding. 

Residents can implement 
grassroots solutions to prevent 
and alleviate flooding and 
should follow these safety tips 
when encountering flooding:   

• Avoid walking or driving 
through floodwaters. 

• If flash flooding is possible, 
move immediately to higher 
ground. 

• If floodwaters rise around 
your car, but the water is not 
moving, abandon the car and 
walk to higher ground. Do 
not leave the vehicle if you 
enter moving water. 

• Avoid camping or parking 
along streams, rivers, and 
creeks during heavy rainfall. 
These areas can flood quickly 
and with little warning. 
Having flood insurance is 

one way to prepare for flood-
ing, as coverage helps pay for 
damage to your home's struc-
ture and/or contents. For infor-
mation on insurance rates and 
tips, visit the Federal Emer-
gency Management Agency’s 

(FEMA) Flood Risks and Costs 
webpage. 

The County also participates 
in FEMA’s Community Rating 
System (CRS) Program. CRS 
stresses the importance of in-
forming residents of flood haz-
ards and reducing flood risks. 
The County recently updated its 
Hazard Mitigation Plan, which 
FEMA approved in November 
2023. This Plan covers the 
Prince George’s County and the 
City of Laurel jurisdictions and 
provides current flood risk in-
formation and measures to mit-
igate the risk. 

Visit DoE’s Flood Manage-
ment page (https://www. 
princegeorgescountymd.gov/ 
d e p a r t m e n t s - o f f i c e s / 
environment/sustainability/floo
d-management) or contact 
PGC311 for more information.
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Prince George’s County Encourages Residents to 
“Be Flood Smart” During Flood Awareness Month 
Residents and businesses are encouraged to make a flood plan
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M-NCPPC, Department of Parks 
and Recreation in  
Prince George’s County 
Announces 
Shakespeare in the 
Parks:  
A Midsummer Night’s 
Dream at Local Parks

By PRESS OFFICER 
Prince George’s County  
Department of the Environment 

Summer Writer’s Workshops at 
Marietta House Museum 

This summer two Writer’s Workshops are 
offered by The Write Women Bookfest part-
nering with Marietta House Museum and 
the Prince George’s County Historical Soci-
ety.  The workshops at Marietta House Mu-
seum will put you on the path to becoming 
a published author! 

Sunday, June 30, 11 a.m.–4 p.m., 
Heather Brooks will present “A Day Retreat 
for Women Writers: Manifesting an Author’s 
Life” Participants will learn how to work 
past imposter syndrome, find your writing 
tribe, and live a writerly life. 

Sunday, July 21, 11 a.m.–4 p.m., Heather 
Brooks and Cardyn Brooks will present 
“Make Your Idea into a Manuscript: A Work-
shop for First Time Authors”.  Participants 
will learn how to turn their book ideas into 
book manuscripts. Heather and Cardyn will 
lead participants through the first steps of 
creating a manuscript for publication and in-
cluding traditional and self-publishing path-
ways. 

Heather Brooks is an author and founder 
of The Write Women Book Fest and founder 
of The Write Women Network. Cardyn 
Brooks is an award-winning author and out-
reach coordinator for The Write Women 
Book Fest, and a book reviewer. 

For each presentation, please bring a note-
book or laptop, and a packed lunch. Light 
snacks will be provided. $20/person. Ages 
18 and up. Please register at this direct link: 
https://tinyurl.com/mrx99sr7   

For more information, please call 30-464-
5291 or email mariettahouse@pgparks.com. 
Marietta House Museum is located at 5626 
Bell Station Road, Glenn Dale, MD, 20769 
and is a property of the Maryland-National 
Capital Park and Planning Commission.  

 
WINE & JAZZ AT MARIETTA 

Celebrate the 11th Annual “Wine & Jazz 
at Marietta” on Saturday, August 3,  
2–7pm. (Rain date Aug. 10) 

Please join us for a leisurely day on the 
grounds of Marietta House Museum! Bring 
your lawn chairs and blankets. Listen to local 
popular artists AJQ Plus 1 Jazz Ensemble, 
and The Lovejoy Group.  Local vendors will 
be onsite with food trucks, artwork, and 

crafts. 
This year, romance authors will be fea-

tured! The attending authors are: K.M. 
Bishop, Cardyn Brooks, Heather Brooks, 
Erin P. T. Canning, B. K. Lockamy, Calliope 
Parrish, Maria Secoy, and Mary K. Tilgh-
man. Visit their booths and purchase a signed 
copy of their books! 

Artists to visit at the event include mem-
bers of the local spinning and knitting guilds, 
woodcarver Bill Walmsley, and painter 
Cheryl Kennedy.  Stroll through the booths 
of local Maryland wineries and sample their 
delicious wines: Cove Point Winery, Misfit 
Winery, and more. Tours of the historic 
house will be available at posted times 
throughout the day. 

Free parking on-site. Ages 21 and up. $10 
per person. Please register in advance at this 
direct link: https://tinyurl.com/mry4h2fa    
Cash only at the door. 

For more information, please call 301-
464-5291 or email mariettahouse@ 
pgparks.com.  Marietta House Museum is 
located at 5626 Bell Station Road, Glenn 
Dale, MD. 20769 and is a property of the 
Maryland-National Capital Park and Plan-
ning Commission.  

By STACEY HAWKINS 
Marietta House Museum

Summer Programs at Marietta House Museum

PASADENA, Md. (June 10, 2024)—Chesa-
peake Life Center offers creative workshops 
that appeal to our communities’ diverse 
population to help adults to find a path to 
healing from loss. Here are the workshops 
that are planned through September. 
• Bereavement Workshop for Spanish-

Speakers—This workshop is tailored to 
Spanish-speaking grievers. It is open to 
all who have experienced a loss due to 
death and use Spanish as their primary 
language. Group members will gather to 
share grief experiences and coping strate-
gies, while honoring lost loved ones 
through small acts of remembrance. The 

workshop will meet from 5:30 to 7:30 
p.m. Monday, June 17, at the center’s 
offices at 9500 Medical Center Drive, 
Suite 250, Largo, Maryland. The cost is 
free. 

• Sistas in Solace: The Journey of Heal-
ing for Black Women—Grief can be a 
challenging and isolating experience, es-
pecially for Black women who often nav-
igate unique cultural, familial, and soci-
etal expectations. Join this safe and 
welcoming workshop to learn about the 
grief process, share stories about your 
loved ones, find comfort, and connect 
over the healing journey. The workshop 
will meet from noon to 2 p.m. Saturday, 
July 20, at the center’s offices in Largo. 
The cost is $15. 

• Loss of Parent or Parental Figure 
Group—This workshop provides space 
for those grieving the loss of a parent or 
parental figure to come together to feel 
supported in their grief. Groups offer par-
ticipants an opportunity to share their 
feelings, obtain support from their peers 
and a licensed counselor, and participate 
in activities designed to aid with the grief 
process. The workshop will meet from 
6:30 to 8 p.m. Thursday, Sept. 12, on the 
John & Cathy Belcher Campus, 90 
Ritchie Highway, Pasadena, Maryland. 
The cost is free. 
Registration is required for all programs 

and can be completed by calling  
888-501-7077 or emailing  
griefinfo@chesapeakelifecenter.org. Visit  
www.hospicechesapeake.org/events for a 
complete listing of in-person and virtual 
groups and workshops for adults and chil-
dren.

By ELYZABETH MARCUSSEN 
Hospice of the Chesapeake

New Grief Workshops Reach Out to  
Spanish-Speakers and Black Women 

• 10 points: T-shirt, available starting July 
8 

• 20 points: two Washington Nationals game 
tickets and a free book, available starting 
July 29 

• Grand prize drawing for those who com-
plete the challenge: gift cards and more  
 

Program Highlights  
Kickoff Summer Prince George’s  

Visit your neighborhood PGCMLS 
branch library for program kickoff events 
through Thursday, June 20 to register for 
Summer Prince George’s and participate in 
activities to welcome the season. The Li-
brary’s kickoff events include a Field Day 
program, scavenger hunts, skating, a cele-
bration of Black Music Month, and a screen-
ing of “Inside Out”! 

 
Pride Month  

PGCMLS will host Pride Month pro-
gramming in June, including Pride-themed 
trivia events, a virtual discussion with ro-
mance author TJ Alexander, storytimes, craft 
activities, its third annual all-ages Rainbow 
Festival, and more.  
 

Juneteenth 
PGCMLS is hosting a variety of June-

teenth programs for all ages through Mon-
day, June 24, including events with story-
teller and historical interpreter Shemika 
Renee, a walking tour in Fairmount 
Heights, screenwriting sessions on how to 
integrate Black culture and heritage into 
your script, Bingo for kids, teens, and 
adults, STEM activities for families, sto-
rytimes, and more.  

 
Skating  

PGCMLS and PG Parks are collaborating 
to present ‘Skate into Summer,’ offering op-
portunities to skate during Surratts-Clinton 
Branch Library’s Kickoff Summer Prince 
George’s event on Thursday, June 20 at 2 p.m. 
Need some lessons to get started or level up 
your moves? Join Skate Instruction LLC for 
beginner lessons at the Spauldings Branch Li-
brary on Monday, July 8 at 2 p.m., Upper 
Marlboro Branch Library on Tuesday, July 23 
at 4 p.m., and at the Fairmount Heights Branch 
Library on Monday, August 19 at 4 p.m. For a 
class on intermediate skating footwork, visit 
the Spauldings Branch Library on Tuesday, 
July 9 at 2 p.m. or the Glenarden Branch Li-
brary on Tuesday, August 20 at 4 p.m. Skating 
will also be part of Oxon Hill Branch Library’s 

“Family Fun in the Sun” program on Thurs-
day, July 25 at 1 p.m.  

 
Book Crawl 

For adults, the Library goes after hours and 
into local businesses throughout Prince 
George’s County! With the ongoing Book 
Crawl series from Tuesday, June 18 to 
Wednesday, August 7, gather your friends and 
take part in activities such as Trivia Night, Sip 
and Paint, Name That Tune, and Bingo!  

 
Summer Meals  

From Monday, June 24 through Friday, 
August 9, ten library branches will offer free 
summer meals to children up to 18 years 
old, while supplies last: Beltsville, Bladens-
burg, Fairmount Heights, Glenarden, Hill-
crest Heights, Hyattsville, New Carrollton, 
Oxon Hill, Spauldings, and Surratts-Clinton. 
Visit our events calendar for the full list of 
available dates, times, and locations.  

 
Reading is A Magical Adventure! with the  
‘Wizard of Washington’ Eric Henning  

Eric Henning, the “Wizard of Washing-
ton,” presents a magic show that showcases 

Adventure Begins from A3
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By PRESS OFFICER 
M-NCPPC



LARGO, Md. (June 4, 2024) —Beginning 
the week of July 1, 2024, Prince George’s 
County is expanding its Clear the Curb 
waste collection services for residents re-
ceiving County-contracted trash and recy-
cling pickup. The new services will in-
crease the number of acceptable curbside 
bulky trash items from two (2) to four (4) 
and introduce monthly curbside scrap 
metal and electronics recycling appoint-
ments. These enhanced services will con-
tinue modernizing and streamlining our 
current residential collection services. 

“We are excited to introduce these new 
Clear the Curb collection services demon-
strating our continued commitment to pro-
viding value-added services to residents 
receiving County-contracted trash and re-
cycling collection,” says Department of 

the Environment Director Andrea Crooms. 
“These long-term investments help reduce 
waste, increase recycling, protect our en-
vironment, and maintain a cleaner and 
greener County.” 

In 2022, the County introduced a faster 
and improved curbside bulky trash pickup, 
allowing residents to place two (2) bulky 
items or two (2) tightly secured bags with 
small household items next to their trash 
can. Starting in July, residents can place 
four (4) items or four (4) tightly secured 
bags for pickup. 

The new curbside scrap metal and elec-
tronics recycling collection will be offered 
by appointment only on the third Monday 
of each month. The first day of service be-
gins July 15 and can be scheduled online 
or by contacting PGC311. Scrap tires, 
white goods, and other appliances will 
continue to be scheduled for pickup 
through PGC311.  

To implement these new curbside col-
lection services, some residents will ex-
perience a change in their current trash 
and recycling collection day. Residents 
impacted will receive a door hanger from 
their waste collection hauler, a postcard 
mailer, and other communication available 
on social media and the Department of the 
Environment’s website at 
mypgc.us/clearthecurb. 

Residents may verify their waste col-
lection day at 
bit.ly/PGCcollectiondaylookup by entering 
their household address in the search bar 
and reviewing the list in the white pop-up 
box. If a new collection day has been as-
signed, it will be noted along with the day 
of other waste collection services. 

For more information on these services, 
visit mypgc.us/clearthecurb or contact 
PGC311. 

ANNAPOLIS, Md. (June 4, 2024)—Gov-
ernor Wes Moore today signed an executive 
order to advance Maryland’s Climate Pol-
lution Reduction Plan. The order—one of 
the most comprehensive on climate change 
issued by a Maryland governor—directs a 
whole-of-government approach to address 
climate change, including requiring agencies 
to submit a Climate Implementation Plan 
by Nov. 1, action to propose new emissions 
standards, and the creation of the Governor’s 
Subcabinet on Climate. 

“Climate action is about more than 
avoiding disaster. It’s about growing op-
portunity, and that’s what today is about,” 
said Gov. Moore “The climate crisis didn’t 
start overnight. It will take time and deci-
sive action for us to tackle it. But we can—
and we will—win this moment. We will 
win because we work together, we will 
win because we tackle our goals with ac-
tion, and we will win because we leave no 
one behind.” 

In December 2023, the Maryland De-
partment of the Environment released 
Maryland’s Climate Pollution Reduction 
Plan to support the goals of the Climate 
Solutions Now Act of 2022, which re-
quires Maryland to reduce greenhouse gas 
emissions by 60 percent below 2006 levels 
by 2031 and reach net zero emissions by 
2045. The Climate Pollution Reduction 
Plan estimates that the implementation of 
new climate policies will generate up to 
$1.2 billion in public health benefits, a 
$2.5 billion increase in personal income 
for Marylanders, and a net gain of 27,400 
jobs between now and 2031. 

In accordance with the order, all State 
agencies are required to consult the Mary-
land Department of the Environment to 
submit a Climate Implementation Plan to 
the governor by November 1. The report 
must include steps and a timeline for im-
plementation for all required actions within 
each agency’s purview. Agencies are also 
required to consider Justice40 goals, ini-
tiatives, and funding to more comprehen-
sively advance environmental justice. 

The executive order also directs the 
Maryland Department of the Environment 
to take immediate action on climate 
change by proposing a zero-emission heat-
ing equipment standard regulation and a 
clean heat standard regulation, in addition 
to working with Regional Greenhouse Gas 
Initiative states to establish a new regional 
cap for carbon dioxide emissions from 
power plants that align with Maryland and 
partner states’ 100% clean energy goals.  

“It’s no secret that we face significant 
challenges from climate change,” said 
Maryland Department of the Environment 
Secretary Serena McIlwain. “Hotter sum-
mers, severe weather, flooding, increased 
asthma cases—especially among children 
in disadvantaged communities—all under-
score the urgent need for action. This Ex-
ecutive Order is not just a call for action, 
but a vision for a brighter tomorrow.” 

The order also calls for the Maryland 
Energy Administration to establish a 
framework for a clean energy standard to 
achieve 100% clean energy by 2035 and 
directs the Maryland Department of Trans-
portation to undertake several measures to 
promote clean transportation. 

The Governor’s Subcabinet on Climate 
will be chaired by Secretary McIlwain and 

vice-chaired by Chief Sustainability Offi-
cer Meghan Conklin. The subcabinet will 
drive a unified approach within state gov-
ernment to implement Maryland’s Climate 
Pollution Reduction Plan and will be re-
quired to report on Maryland’s progress 
by December 1 this year and annually 
thereafter. 

Governor Moore signed the executive 
order this afternoon following participation 
in a student climate change discussion 
panel at Henderson-Hopkins School in 
Baltimore, which participates in the Mary-
land Community Solar program Solar4Us. 
Through solar panels on the school’s roof, 
the program will provide an estimated 150 
families in the community with discounted 
electricity bills, amounting to a minimum 
of $1.1 million saved over the lifetime of 
the system.  

“This Executive Order is the most com-
prehensive EO on climate change ever is-
sued by a Maryland governor,” said Mary-
land League of Conservation Voters 
Executive Director Kim Coble. “Maryland 
LCV applauds the Moore Administration 
for leading through actions and prioritizing 
equity as Maryland tackles the impacts of 
climate change.” 

“It is so fitting that Governor Moore is 
signing his executive order at Henderson 
Hopkins. We have students who have par-
ticipated in a climate summit, deeply care 
about these issues, and just advised the 
governor on what matters most to them” 
said Henderson-Hopkins School Principal 
Peter Kannam. “Additionally, Henderson 
Hopkins has partnered with Climate Ac-
cess Fund to have our roof dedicated to 
solar power for the community.”
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By PRESS OFFICER 
Department of the Environment 

ENVIRONMENT 

Prince George’s County Announces New Clear the Curb 
Waste Collection Services Beginning July 1 
Introduces new curbside scrap metal and electronics recycling pickup and 
increases collection of curbside bulky items

By PRESS OFFICER 
Office of the Governor 

Governor Moore Signs Executive Order to 
Advance Maryland’s Pollution Reduction Plan

PHOTO COURTESY EARTHTALK® 

The ICARUS project—AKA the Internet of Animals—uses GPS 
tracking chips & satellites to track wildlife numbers & movements 
globally. 

(StatePoint) As more consumers passion-
ately embrace social causes, they’re looking 
to spend their dollars with brands committed 
to responsible, sustainable retail. 

According to a Sensormatic Solutions 
U.S. Consumer Sustainability Survey, 70% 
of consumers would change their shopping 
habits after learning a brand isn’t operating 
sustainably. Of Gen Z shoppers, over 60% 
prefer to buy from sustainable brands, and 
73% are willing to pay more for sustainable 
products. With shoppers of all ages priori-
tizing environmental, social and governance 
commitments when making purchasing de-
cisions, retailers that want to maintain cus-
tomer loyalty while also doing their part to 
protect the environment are shifting their 
practices to align with consumer sentiments. 
According to Deloitte’s 2023 CXO Sustain-
ability Report, 73% of chief experience of-
ficers from the consumer industry have in-
creased their investments in sustainability 
over the past year. 

“Consumers have been very clear about 
the importance of sustainable retail practices 
to their purchasing decisions—and the tac-
tics retailers use to heed the call often happen 
across their supply chain before a product 
even hits the sales floor,” says Christa Anz, 
head of marketing at Sensormatic Solutions, 

a leading global retail solutions provider. 
“Retailers are relying on emerging technolo-
gies to streamline their operations, to reduce 
waste, and to make sustainability part of 
their business models, from who they 
choose as vendors, to what materials they 
use, and how it’s shipped to store.” 

If shopping sustainably is important to 
you, you can show retailers you value their 
commitment and learn more about the 
meaningful work they are doing in order to 
practice what they preach. Here are a few 
of the operational changes you might see, 
and others that may be happening behind 
the scenes: 
• Reducing or eliminating plastic use in 

packaging, or using recyclable materials 
in packaging. 

• Utilizing loss prevention options, like AM 
labels made from plastic-free and/or re-
newable materials to reduce environmen-
tal impact while protecting high-risk 
items. 

• Refining inventory management pro-
grams to reduce waste. 

• Implementing in-store technology with 
built-in power saving modes for less en-
ergy consumption. 

• Leveraging connected, cloud-based tech-
nologies for remote servicing, which 

means less wheels on the ground. 
• Expanding in-store recycling programs 

or resale services. 
• Using eco-friendly fabrics, materials and 

manufacturers. 
• Engaging in ethical labor practices. 

To learn more about how new technolo-
gies are improving the way retailers do busi-
ness, visit sensormatic.com. 

“You can rest assured that while many 
aspects of the shopper experience might feel 
the same as before, retailers are actually lis-
tening to your desires and are integrating 
eco-friendly initiatives into their daily prac-
tices from the warehouse to the store.” 

How the Brands You Shop With May Be Practicing  
Sustainable, Responsible Retail 

PHOTO SOURCE: © IGISHEVAMARIA /  
ADOBESTOCK 

Dear EarthTalk:  
What is the so-called “Internet of Animals” project all about and 
how does it aim to help the conservation cause? 

—Beatrice U., Rampa, ID  
In the early 2000s, animal behavior specialist Martin Wikelski was 

reflecting on the value of monitoring wildlife, which had already been 
the bulk of his work for decades. Be it through putting GPS chips on 
birds to understand their migration patterns, or placing radio collars 
on coyotes to follow their movements through urban areas, it was un-
deniable that using technology to monitor the movements and physi-
ology of wildlife species was the best way to learn more about their 
behaviors and habitats. 

However, Wikelski knew from experience that monitoring animals 
had limitations. Only the largest mammals and birds could be monitored 
due to the large size of GPS technology, and the energy needed to 
complete monitoring projects was monumental. In an effort to make 
monitoring more viable on larger scales, Wikelski came up with the 
idea for an “Internet of Animals”: A satellite system that would con-
tinuously receive monitoring data from GPS chips placed on animals 
around the world. 

Wikelski soon founded the International Cooperation for Animal 
Research Using Space (ICARUS) program to bolster his efforts in 
monitoring smaller creatures. The idea was to develop a chip that was 
small enough to be placed on more than half of the mammalian species 
living on Earth, around 40 percent of all birds, and hundreds of reptilian 
species. These chips would collect temperature, location and accelerom-
eter data and promptly send the data up to a network of low orbit 
satellites in Earth’s atmosphere called “CubeSats”, which would in 
turn send the signals to “Movebank”, an online public database. (Ac-
celerometers are used to measure sedentary time, physical activity, 
physical activity energy expenditure, and sleep-related behaviors.) 
After decades of development and design, the technology has now 
been testing the project on smaller scales for more than half a decade.  

If ICARUS succeeds in launching a sustainable, broad-scale version 
of the “internet of animals”, the benefits the project would bring to en-
vironmental research are nearly infinite. For starters, getting more 
consistent insight into animals’ behaviors and biology could help sci-
entists understand the main threats to wildlife and their habitats to 
better conserve them. 

Additionally, information on meteorology and climate could be 
provided by creatures that are especially sensitive to inclement weather 
and temperature changes; for example, elephant seals already provide 
more than 80 percent of our sea surface temperature data. And that’s 
to say nothing of the potential discoveries that could be made in biology 
and zoology to further inform our understanding of the climate crisis 
and conservation. 

There are still many challenges that must be overcome before the 
internet of animals goes online. The GPS chips need to be reliable 
enough to give accurate data for months or years without malfunc-
tioning, or else the project will not be physically or financially sus-
tainable. That’s a lot of pressure to put on a device the size of a nickel. 
However, with the project already in testing, and financial backing be-
ing provided by NASA and several national governments, it may not 
be long before Wikelski’s dream becomes a reality. 

 
 
CONTACTS: ICARUS: Global Monitoring with Animals, 

https://www.icarus.mpg.de/en. 
 

EarthTalk® is produced by Roddy Scheer & Doug Moss for the 
501(c)3 nonprofit EarthTalk. See more at https://emagazine.com. To 
donate, visit https//earthtalk.org. Send questions to:  
question@earthtalk.org

EarthTalk® Q&A
The Internet of Animals: 
Global Wildlife Tracking 
Now A Reality 
By  TIM WEIGHART JUNE 5, 2024

Save the Date – 2024 Green Summit 
Join your Department of the Environment as we commemorate ten 

years of the Prince George's County Green Summit! 
When: Saturday, October 19, 2024, from 11 a.m.–4 p.m. 
Where: David C. Driskell Community Park, 3911 Hamilton Street, 

Hyattsville, MD 20781 
This free, one-day event will feature green exhibitors, pet adoptions, 

eco-friendly vendors, sustainable tips, giveaways, food trucks, music, 
kid-friendly activities, and fun for the whole family! Registration is 
preferred, though not required. 

Engage, promote, and empower action to tackle various environ-
mental and health issues in our County. 

For more information on exhibitor and vendor opportunities or to 
register, visit mypgc.us/greensummit.   —DOE Sprout, June 6, 2024)
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COUNTY CHURCH DIRECTORY

BAPTIST

 BAPTIST

UNITED METHODIST

WORD OF GOD 
COMMUNITY 

CHURCH 
“The Church Where Everybody is Somebody and 

Jesus is Lord 

4109 Edmonston Road Bladensburg, MD  

(301) 864-3437 
 

Intercessory Prayer:Sundays - 8:30 a.m. 

Church School: - 9:15 a.m. 

Morning Worship Celebration- 10:30 a.m. 

Wed. Night Bible Study - 7:45 p.m. 

Elder Willie W. Duvall, Pastor

First Baptist Church of 
College Park 

Welcomes You Where Jesus 
Christ Is Lord and King 

Stephen L. Wright, Sr., Pastor 
 

5018 Lakeland Road 
College Park, MD 20740 

301-474-3995 
www.fbc-cp.org 

 
Sunday School 9:30a.m. 
Sunday Worship 11a.m. 

Holy Communion 1st Sunday 
Wednesday Bible Study 7-8p.m. 

Wednesday Prayer Service 8p.m.

COMMUNITY CHURCH

UNITED METHODIST

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH 
OF HIGHLAND PARK

BAPTIST

Have a  
Safe  

Weekend
 
 

Church Directory  
Advertisements are 

paid ads.  
 

Call the  
Prince George’s Post 

today and 
 have your Church  

information published in 
our Directory. 

% 

Call Today!   

301-627-0900

‘A Bible Based, Christ Centered 
& Spirit Led Congregation’ 

6801 Sheriff Road Landover, MD 
20785 (301) 773-6655 

Sunday Biblical Institute:  
9:30 a.m. 

Sunday Worship:  
7:30 a.m., 10:45 a.m. 

Saturday Worship:  
6:30 p.m 

‘WONDERFUL WEDNESDAYS 
WITH JESUS’:  

12 noon (The Power Hour) and 6:45 pm 
 

“A Time of Prayer, Praise, 
Worship, & The Word” 

Dr. Henry P. Davis III, Pastor 

www.fbhp.org

Forest Heights  
Baptist Church 

We exist to strengthen your  
relationship with God. 
6371 Oxon Hill Road 

Oxon Hill, Maryland 20745 
Sunday School  

(Adults & Children) - 9:30 A.M. 
Worship Service - 11:00 A.M. 
Wed. Prayer Service & Bible 

Study - 7:00 P.M. 
Office (301) 839-1166 
Fax     (301) 839-1721 

E-mail:  FHBC@verizon.net 
Pastor:  Rev. Waymond B. Duke

S. G. Spottswood 
A.M.E. Zion Church 

 
419 Hill Road, Landover, MD  

20785 • 301-490-2625 
 

Rev. Ranesa Mayo, Pastor 

“We are training disciples to 
experience victory in every 

area of their lives”  

Matthew 28:19–20 
 

Sunday School 9:00 a.m. 
Morning Worship 10:00 a.m. 

 
Soulful Thursdays  

Bible Study 7:00 p.m.

 

Union 
United Methodist Church

14418 Old Marlboro Pike, 
Upper Marlboro, MD 

 

Church (301) 627-7389 
 

Sunday School: (Children/Adults) - 8:30 a.m. 

Sunday Worship: 10:00 a.m. 
 

Reverend Twanda E. King,  
Pastor  

www.uumchurch.com

 
Let the Multimedia Specialists of 
MDDC Ad Services help you in 
growing your business and increas-
ing your customer base. CALL TO-
DAY at 855-721-MDDC, Ext. 4 and 
start seeing results NOW! 

 
Increase the digital presence of your 
business! Contact MDDC Ad Serv-
ices to receive a FREE Digital Foot-
print Consultation for your business 
from a TOP PERFORMING adver-
tising agency! Call 855-721-MDDC, 
Ext. 4, www.mddcadservices.com.  

 
Get Boost Infinite! Unlimited Talk, 
Text and Data For Just $25/mo! The 
Power Of 3 5G Networks, One Low 
Price! Call Today and Get The Lat-

BUSINESS OPPORTUNITIES

BUSINESS SERVICES

FOR SALE

est iPhone Every Year On Us! 855-
977-5719 

 
Prepare for power outages today 
with a GENERAC home standby 
generator. $0 Money Down + Low 
Monthly Payment Options. Request 
a FREE Quote. Call now before the 
next power outage: 1-855-993-0969 

 
Get DISH Satellite TV + Internet!  
Free Install, Free HD-DVR Up-
grade, 80,000 On-Demand Movies, 
Plus Limited Time Up To $600 In 
Gift Cards. Call Today! 1-855-407-
6870 

 
When veterinary care is unavailable 
or unaffordable, ask for Happy 
Jack® animal healthcare products 
for cats, dogs, & horses. At Tractor 
Supply® & Southern States® 

PET SUPPLIES

FOR SALE SERVICES—MISCELLANEOUS

CLASSIFIEDS

Let the Multimedia Specialists of 
MDDC Ad Services help you in 
growing your business and increas-
ing your customer base. Call today 
at 855-721-MDDC, Ext. 4 and start 
seeing results NOW. 

 
DONATE YOUR CAR/ 
TRUCK/RV - Lutheran Mis-
sion Society of MD Compas-
sion Place ministries help local 
families with food, clothing, coun-
seling. Tax deductible. MVA li-
censed #W1044. 410-228-8437 
www.CompassionPlace.org

VEHICLES WANTED

 
DENTAL INSURANCE from 
Physicians Mutual Insurance 
Company. Coverage for 350 plus 
procedures. Real dental insurance 
- NOT just a discount plan. Do not 
wait! Call now! Get your FREE 
Dental Information Kit with all the 
details! 1-855-337-5228 www.den-
tal50plus.com/MDDC #6258 

 
Save loads of money with your ad-
vertising budgets! CONNECT with 
the Multimedia Specialists of 
MDDC Ad Services. Expand your 
brand's reach in our Bulk Advertis-
ing Network - CALL TODAY! 
With one call, one placement, one 
bill, you'll reach over 1,000,000 
readers in the entire Mid-At-
lantic region. Call 855-721-
MDDC, Ext. 4 or email kber-
rier@mddcpress.com. 

 

SERVICES—MISCELLANEOUS

SUBSCRIBE! 
The Prince George’s Post! 

Call 301-627-0900

WESTPHALIA 
Christian  

Community Church
“A CHURCH ON THE REACH FOR GOD” 

9363 D’Arcy Road 
Upper Marlboro, MD  

 
Worship Service: 

9 a.m. 
 

(301) 735-9373  
Fax: (301) 735-1844 

 
Rev. Dr. Timothy West, 

Pastor 
 

ALL ARE WELCOME 

Web Site:  
www.westphaliaum.org

the adventures that are possible through reading on Monday, June 
24 at Oxon Hill Branch Library at 1 p.m. and the Fairmount Heights 
Branch Library at 3:30 p.m., as well as Thursday, June 26 at the 
Bladensburg Branch Library at 1 p.m. and the Beltsville Branch Li-
brary at 3:30 p.m. 

 
The Science Guys of Baltimore  

The Science Guys of Baltimore will present two chemistry and 
physics-related programs for children and teens this summer:  
• Fizz, Pop, Boom!: Put some bang into your summer with this 

program, which features presentations about the states of matter 
through bubbling potions, chemical reactions, and explosions, 
geared toward children 3 and up, on Monday, July 1 at the South 
Bowie Branch Library at 1 p.m. and the Bowie Branch Library at 
4 p.m., as well as on Thursday, July 18 at the Baden Branch Li-
brary at 1 p.m. and the Upper Marlboro Branch Library at 4 p.m.  

• Waves: Exploring Light and Sound: Geared toward first-graders 
and up, children and teens will receive lessons about waves, light, 
sound, and color with live demonstrations that include popping 
balloons with lasers and capturing shadows with chemiluminescent 
flashes on Saturday, July 27 at the Surratts-Clinton Branch Library 
at 11 a.m. and the Spauldings Branch Library at 1:30 p.m.  
 

Echoes of Nature 
Echoes of Nature will be presenting three animal-themed pro-

grams for children at PGCMLS branches this summer:  
• Animal Olympics: Learn about the animals that are the fastest, 

the highest jumpers, and most agile in the animal kingdom, and 
then test your skills at events like the high jump and the broad 
jump on Tuesday, July 23 at Joe’s Movement Emporium in Mount 
Rainier at 1 p.m., at Laurel Branch Library at 3:30 p.m., and 
Greenbelt Branch Library at 6 p.m.  

• Safari Walk: Don your best safari gear and get ready to explore 
a variety of animal habitats, from deserts to forests and everything 
in between on Thursday, August 1 at the Largo-Kettering Branch 
Library at 11 a.m., the Hyattsville Branch Library at 1:30 p.m., 
and the Glenarden Branch Library at 4 p.m.  

• Superhero Animals!: Discover the ways animals are superheroes 
in our imaginations—as seen in movies, cartoons, and books—as 
well as their super abilities in real life on Tuesday, August 6 at 
the Hillcrest Heights Branch Library at 1 p.m., the New Carrollton 
Branch Library at 3:30 p.m., and the Accokeek Branch Library at 
6 p.m. 

Adventure Begins from A4


